MINUTES OF  PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP  MEETING

HELD ON Tuesday 3rd December 2013
PRESENT:  12 persons
APPOLOGIES: 3 persons
	
	
	ACTION

	1
	Presentation was given by Jayne Povey from Carers Northumberland. Jayne explained to the group the role of Carers Northumberland and how they supported unpaid carers in the community.  Jayne shared with the group the close working relationship the practice has with carers Northumberland and the proactive work we have done together over the past few years for the good of the caring community.
	Continue to promote Carers Northumberland within the practice. ?possibly make it a feature on the new Patient Participation Group notice board mentioned later

	2
	Patient survey.  Jayne Reed presented to the group the outcomes of the patient survey.  The full survey results with ne available on the website in due course and attached to thew emailed minutes. Recommendations from the survey are as follows:
1. Promote the online booking of appointments.  Ask Helen to put some information in the next newsletter. Promote more within the practice and on the website.

2. Add information onto the website about Staff News & Seasonal health advice.  

3. Look into a stop smoking support group. Jayne will speak to Dawn.

4. Positioning of leaflets. See if any more leaflet racks can go in the lobby.  Jayne to discuss with Helen
	JR
JR

Ongoing

JR &HP
JR
JR & DB
JR & HP


	3
	Action plan- 
The Website- We have feedback from the patient survey and will continue to make improvements to the information and way its presented.

Obesity Management- We now have our weight loss support group up and running and the numbers are increasing.  The group has had success.  We will continue to promote this within the practice through the newsletter, the website, notice board and through recommendation from clinical staff.

North east Ambulance- This wasn’t actually discussed in the meeting but to update you all.  We have had a meeting with the new team leader and raised a number of concerns that we have including ones brought to us by patients. 

Waiting times and the fact that there have been times when the paramedics have been deployed to Hexham or elsewhere to wait for jobs rather than being in the building here.  It was agreed that they would let us know when this was happening, but they are taking this up with NEAS.
Michael Peacock (team leader) agreed to take suggestion for a minor injuries service out of hours lead by the  paramedics to their management. We await a response to this.
	JR

	
	Pharmacy issues.  The group shared their experience of various pharmacies and it was agreed the practice would make information more readily available about the various pharmacies and methods of getting prescriptions.
	

	4
	AOB: 

A member of the group requested a clock to be situated in the waiting room.  We discussed the reason we didn’t have one and the consensus was that it is probably more stressful not to have one, as patients who haven’t got a watch on or mobile phone to check the time will probably become more stressed.  JR agreed to discuss in the practice.
A member of the group came to me at the end of the meeting and suggested that it would be helpful if the reception introduced themselves by name when they answered the telephone.  JR agreed to discuss in the practice.

Patient Participation Group Notice Board.  We discussed this and unanimously it was agreed that this was a good idea.  We didn’t discuss exactly what would be displayed on the notice board but information from the action plan and things that had changed or improved within the practice as a result of the group would be a good starting point.

A member of the group asked if there were any tasks that could be done by volunteers for the practice.  The garden that had has some attention from a couple of patients from the practice last summer, having some attention next spring would be a great help to the practice.   There were 2 people at the group who showed an interest in this, so hopefully they will coordinate this next year. (not discussed at the meeting but the practice could look for volunteers to help through the practice newsletter)
A member of the group asked about any support mechanisms in place for the elderly who are lonely and just need someone to pop in and see them once in a while.  Jayne Povey did mention a couple of schemes and JR will follow that up her

	JR to speak to HP
Feb 2014 this is now in situ
JR,HP and the admin team

Feb 2014 – this is now happening

JR & HP

Feb 2014 – this is now in situ

AW,EB

March 2014- this is now in progress
JR & JP

Feb 2014 – Information provided to member

	
	
	


